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First and second grade are building upon what they learned in previous years; 
introductions,  
feelings, weather. In addition, this week’s focus is on Niiyaw “my body” We are learning 
new 
 fun songs that help us remember Ojibwemowin. 
 
Third and fourth graders are moving fast 
reviewing previous material.  However, our 
new focus has been Ojibwe Word of the Day. 
The students come up with the word. Next, 
they either pre-record or make a video of the 
word. The Ojibwe word is then aired for the 
rest of the school. 
 
All students are learning about the importance 
of tobacco to Anishinaabe people.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Ms. Jeana Third and Fourth Grade: 

It has been an amazing start to the school year! We have been doing a lot of fun activities and lots of learning. All 

the students have been working hard and they have been very respectful. They are good role models for the 

younger students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Science 

We have been learning about the Ojibwe 
constellations. After learning about them, 
they recreated them, and we put them on 
the ceiling to replicate the night sky. They 
also have been learning about the moon 
phases. Each morning they have a weather 
journal that tracks moon phases, sunset, 
sunrise, temperature, wind speed and 
cloud type.   

 

 

Math 

3
rd

 grade has been reviewing skills 

from last year. 4
th

 grade has been 
learning about polygons, line 
segments, parallel lines, and 

quadrangles. 4
th

 grade had their first 
unit test, and they did great! 

 

Reading 

The students 

are reading all 

sorts of 

genres. They 

are reading 

fables, 

nonfiction, 

fiction, and 

historical 

nonfiction. 

Our novel 

study is on 

the book 

“Wonder”.  

 

Social Emotional Learning 

They learned different 

affirmations like “I am brave”, “I 

am kind”, and “I am strong” 

Writing 

They have a different writing 

prompt each day. They are working 

on putting a lot of detail in their 

writing. When they finish, they 

work on their cursive book. 

 



 

     

News from Ms. Clearwater’s First and Second 

Grade: 

The first and second graders have enjoyed Ms. Jodi’s 

help in the classroom!  We are working on our reading 

skills and miigwich to all of the parents who are filling 

out the Reading Logs at home! In math we are working 

on number grids and writing numbers in the expanded 

form. Our last Nature Walk took us the visit the 

Highbush Cranberry and observe Pete’s Island on a 

foggy day.  We learned about the history of the Island.  We documented our journey in our 

scientific journals and then did an artistic watercolor painting of the Highbush Cranberries and 

Pete’s Island.  Celebrating our three September birthdays was great fun! Happy Birthday 

Hailey, Alexandra and Jasper!! 

 


